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20 July 2010
Dear Colleague 
LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME

Use of GAD produced cash equivalent transfer value guidance
I wrote on 6 July passing on advice from HMT that a temporary freeze on all but club transfer calculations should start immediately. This was as a result of the change announced in the budget that for uprating of official pensions as at April 2011 the Government intended to use the CPI factor to meet any cost of living increase due under Pension Increase legislation. 

As you would expect things have not stood still, and the issues identified in my earlier letter have helped focus minds within all public service pension schemes. What is now being considered is for GAD to produce revised guidance which will operate from a date in the future, and at present the date under consideration is 1 October 2010. Since the move to CPI impacts on most areas of scheme costs it is not appropriate to wait until April 2011 before making changes.

Fund administrators should now proceed with cases “in the pipeline”, in particular those where quotes and guarantees have been given, using extant GAD advice. In doing so fund administrators may need to consider the degree of risk such an approach might entail, and balance this, where appropriate, with the risk of not processing cases which might result in challenge. I hope to be able to write again shortly giving the operative date of change to new factors so that this can be communicated to all members and potential members of the Scheme. It is also hoped that changes to other GAD guidance, particularly ARC factors, will be produced to the same timetable. I understand that a simple single multiplier/divisor is not an appropriate way of dealing with the change of inflation index.
If administrators or software providers see any problems in a change over effective from 1 October, could they please advise CLG as soon as practicable.
Yours sincerely

Brian Town 
Workforce, Pay and Pensions Division
Cap and Share: 31st March National Model Fund Exercise
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